
To the Lord Mayor and    Report No. 46/2017 
Members of the Dublin City Council                     Report of North Central Area  
                                                                  Joint Policing Sub Committee 
 

 
________________________________________________________________ 

 
Report of the Meeting of the North Central Area Joint Policing Sub Committee 

held on the 16th January 2017. 
           
___________________________________________________________________ 
 

1. Minutes of meeting held on 17th October  2016 
Order: Noted 

 
2. Forum updates:  

 
Edenmore/Donaghmede  
Clongriffin   
Darndale  
Elaine Mulvenny / Vanessa Carey and Deirdre Murphy updated 
Committee on the 4 local community police forums. 
The use/misuse of quad bikes/scramblers was discussed.  Chief 
Superintendant Finbarr O’Brien to write to the National Traffic Bureau re 
the possibility of introducing a licensing process for quad/scrambler 
bikes (similar to the use of firearms).  For follow up at next JPC meeting. 
Actions: 
 As per request from Aidan Fitzsimons, Area Housing Manager, the Joint 
Policing Sub Committee to do a letter of support to Brendan Kenny, 
Deputy Chief Executive, Housing & Community Services  for the 
provision of housing on the Spine site located in Darndale, Dublin 17. 
                          

                    
3. North Central JPC Sub Committee Draft Plan 2017  

Order: Councillor Naoise O’Muiri requested for Railway Station Security 
to be a key item on the 2017 work plan.   
Chief Superintendant Finbarr O’Brien will present the Divisional Policing 
Plan at the next JPC. 
 
Action:   

4. Garda report -  Chief Superintendent Finbarr O’Brien 
Order: Garda discussed Statistics for DMR North.  Councillor Damian 
O’Farrell requested that when the Garda are called out by members of 
the public, taking into account that a  case may be an ongoing 
investigation, rather than stating same to give information to the public 
on what they can do to avoid a similar crime occurring.  Councillor 
Damian O’Farrell is looking for stats for crimes that were not resolved.  
Councillor Larry O’Toole and Councillor Naoise O’Muiri requested 
presence of more Community Garda. 
 

 
 



5. Any Other Business and future items  
Order:  The following future items were requested for the next JPC 
meeting – 

             •  Gardai Youth Diversion Project to be invited to next meeting. 
             •  A presentation on the gaming and lotteries Act – betting enforcement. 
             • Divisional Policing Plan to be presented by Chief Superintendant  

  Finbarr O’Brien 
             •  Community Policing Presentation. 
 

 
 
 

Next meeting 10th April 2017 at 11.30 a.m   
 

Dave Dinnigan 
      Area Manager 
 

Councillor Larry O’Toole 

Cathaoirleach 
16th January 2017 
 
 
Attendance: 
 
Councillor Tom Brabazon, Councillor Jane Horgan Jones,,Councillor Sean Paul 
Mahon, Councillor Edel Moran, Councillor Damian O’Farrell, Councillor Ciaran 
O’Moore, Councillor Naoise O’Muiri, Councillor Larry O’Toole 
 
 
Chief Superintendent Finbarr O’Brien 
Superintendent Joe O’Connor 
Superintendent Gerry Donnelly 
 
 
Deirdre Tobin, Clontarf 
 
 
Elaine Mulvenny, Assistant Area Manager 
Vanessa Carey, Administrative Officer 
Deirdre Murphy, Administrative Officer 
Derek Farrell, Area Housing Manager. Kilbarrack 
Aidan Fitzsimons, Area Housing Manager, Darndale 
 
Apologies: 
Councillor Alison Gilliland 
Councillor John Lyons 
 


